
       

 

Public Works Report 

December 2024 

 

CITY & STREETS MAINTENANCE 

Cleanup and maintenance: Public works crew cleaned up concrete 

wash-out, roots and extra dirt in sidewalk sections around town. 

Christmas lights were hung at the town hall. Additional weather repair 

was done on the roof of the public works building. The city fiber line 

was put back into the ground from the retaining wall construction on the 

Innovation center on Boxelder St and Jessop Ave. Two loads of base 

were delivered to Donavan Cooke for curb and sidewalk on 260 E 

Johnson Ave. Preparation was done to add a fence around the new 

animal impound. Potholes were filled on Richard St from Mohave Ave 

to Utah Ave, and from Uzona Ave to Utah Ave, and on Lauritzen St from 

Arizona Ave to Uzona Ave. Base was added to North Homestead St and 

Willow St in Hildale. A water tank was put up at the town hall.  

 



 

Sign replacement and addition: Stop signs were replaced on Colvin St 

and Edson Ave, Edson Ave and Hammon St. A street limit sign was 

replaced on Arizona Ave across from Maple St.  

Total man hours spent in November for roads and city maintenance:  

Arizona: 711 

Utah: 109 

Screen Plant Operations: Public work crews replaced one of the 42-

foot-wide crusher belt. A total of 620 yards of road base was made.  

 

PARKS AND RECREATION 

Heritage Park: The park crew installed new closing door hinges on the 

bathroom doors. The playgrounds were painted. 

Lauritzen Park: The park crew did some repairs to the gate. The 

playgrounds were prepped for paint. 

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR 



 Two hydraulic hoses were repaired on 950G front-end loader #2325, a 

coolant pump is leaking and will need replaced. The sweeper truck door 

latch and back motor had some repairs done. Leaky tires were repaired 

on the belly dump main and side dump main. New tires were put on 

T2221. Repairs were done to the sweeper truck including fixing the side 

door latch and repairs to the back motor. Repairs were done on T880 

number 2262. Police vehicle #1126 had a LOF inspection, service and 

air filter replaced, and police vehicle #1121 had a LOF  inspection and 

service done. Public Works vehicle #2221 had the front driver tires 

replaced. 

 

 

LANDFILL 

In December 868 tons of garbage were taken to the landfill. 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

Public Works director took a week of leave time over the Christmas 

holiday.  

The public works team takes pride in, and appreciates the opportunity, 

in working to improve the community and looks forward to its continued 

success. 

Public Works Director. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


